
TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 16, 2024, 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Mike Santaw

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.
2. (a) Steve reported that water meters have been read for the quarter.

(b) Steve got the results of the special PFAS testing.  It was good and we should 
not have to retest for another 3 years. 

3.  Mike reported that the temporary bridge is prepped for snowmobile travel.
4.  The board discussed the repairs made to the village backhoe.  Mike explained 

that he does use the backhoe various time throughout the year.  A motion was 
made by Robert to pay $4,000, approximately 33%,  toward the total cost of 
repairs. 

5. The annual Certificate of Highway Mileage was signed by the board.
6. Gaston updated the board on our progress with our new website. 
7. A motion was made by Gaston to accept the resignation of Gayten Verge as 

Constable with appreciation for the work he has done for the town. 
8. A motion was made to approve the minutes of December 9, 2023 and January 

8, 2024, as written for the joint meetings regarding the Rasputitsa Bike Event.
9. Minutes from the December 19, 2023, Selectboard meeting was approved by a 

motion made by Anne.
10. All Orders were approved.
11. Three overweight permits were signed by Robert.
12. The Board reviewed the 2024 budget for the highway department.
13. Meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM


